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Board Meeting




Meri Mc Eneny home



            
February 9, 2016

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 2:44 by co-president Nancy Cline.  In attendance were Martha Cirata, Johnnie Lee Don, Christine Madden, Sharon Filardo, Carol Eyre, Trudy Lesem, Meri McEneny, Julie Ginocchio, Ann Folsom, and Jan Potter.

Meeting Minutes:  The Board minutes from January 12, 2016 were approved.

Reports:

Secretary’s Report – Sharon Filardo reported that a sympathy card was sent to Patricia 
Watters and Betty Swartz’s husband.  A “thank you” note was sent to the Shirley Allen 
Foundation for their donation.


Finance Report – Nancy Cline reported that all financial objectives have been funded.  A 
check for $850. was received from the North Tahoe Rotary.  Any additional money that is 
collected will be rolled over to next year.


Programs – Carol Eyre reported on the following programs:


2/11/16 – Kelly Cutler, speaker from Tahoe Art Center; 1:00pm.


3/10/16 – Chautauqua at the Tahoe Yacht Club; 11:30am.


4/14/16 – Election of Officers at the hospital community room in Incline Village.  Slides of 

      India will be presented by Jan Potter and Meri McEneny.

5/12/16 – Inter-branch meeting at 4:00pm at Carol Eyre’s home featuring a catered High Tea.  

     Roxanna Cabrera, a Teck Trek graduate will be the guest speaker.


6/9/16 – Installation of Officers & presentation of awards at the Gatekeepers garden with a 

   picnic lunch.


Membership – Meri McEneny and Julie Ginocchio reported that we have 65 members, 
including our new member Susan Hassenplug.


Communications – Patricia Watters reported via email that the March 2016 newsletter would 
be published February 20th; submit articles by February 19th.  Thirty copies of the AAUW 
Directory are being printed.  Barbara Briggs will receive a free copy as a “thank you” for 
hosting the Holiday Party.  The website has been updated.  The password for access to the 
Membership page was embedded in the February newsletter.

Girls State – Johnnie Lee Don reported that she is waiting on a call from the American Legion 
regarding our reservation.


Tech Trek – Meri McEneny reported that she attended the U.C. Davis Tech Trek Branch 
Coordinators meeting in Roseville on January 31.  One of the new camp rules states that cell 
phones will not be allowed. There will be 94 campers at the U.C. Davis campus.  Visitor’s Day 
is Thursday morning July 16, 2016; everyone is welcome.  Four girls who have graduated from 
our Tech Trek program are applying to be Junior Counselors.  Interviews will be held in March 
for this year’s applicants.
Old Business:

By-Laws – Jan Potter reported on the changes made to the By-Laws that are required by 
AAUW California. Linda Larish, Martha Cirata, and Jan worked on the revision..  The changes 
were voted on by the Board.  The By-Laws with the approved changes will be sent to AAUW 
California for approval.  Members will need to vote on the 
revised By-Laws at the April 
general meeting.


Open Positions – Martha reported that we still need a Pres. Elect, 2 VP’s of Programs, and a 
VP of Membership.


Master Calendar – Nancy Cline reminded the Board what needs to be done by March which is 
stated on the Master Calendar. 

AAUW Funds Named Grant Honoree – Martha Cirata reported the names of nominees, and 
then conducted the voting for the Named Grant Honoree which will be announced in June.  
The Board voted and selected a Branch Service Award Nominee which will also be announced 
in June.

New Business:

Convention – The Board has budgeted $500. to send one or two members to the State 
Convention.  This includes expenses for registration, transportation, and lodging.  Jan Potter 
is planning on attending.  Is anyone else interested?  This year’s convention will be held at the 
Marriott’s in San Mateo.
Other Business:  None.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:20pm.

Respectfully submitted

Sharon Filardo, Recording Secretary



Approved 3/8/2016

